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Headteacher's Message

Dear Parents, Carersand families,

We hope you are all well at this time.

Since returning on the 7th June the school has begun to resemble operations before COVID. Staff 
returning to their classroom bases and students moving tosubject specialist teaching rooms is having 
a very positive impact.It is wonderful to see students conducting science experiments and learning 
how to use the 3-D printers in technology.Year 7 students, having been here since September, are 
finally getting to visit the site and find new areas to socialise, develop and make new friends.

As we approach the final few weeks of what has been a challenging year we look forward to planning 
for the excitement of September.Most notably the opening of the new Dining Hall.

The contractors, who are busily completing the Dining Hall, are now turning their attention to the 
development of Canterbury and Lindisfarne blocks which will see the old kitchens removed and 6 new 
classroomsinstalled.

Due to delays in material availabilities and working around the restrictions that have been in place 
during COVID, the completion dates are proving a challenge.In order for the school to be operational 
in September, work on the kitchens will begin on 5th July.

Therefore, the school lunch offer for the last 15 days of term will be a limited service.
From Friday 2nd July:

Break Times:Fruit, cereal bars and drinks will be available
Lunch Times:Picnic Bags (only)Sandwich, drink, fruit or cookie

Costings:Studentsreceiving Free School Dinner : No cost
Students not receiving Free School Dinner:

To reflect the reduced offer the school will be subsiding the picnic bag offer. Reducing 
the cost from £2.35 to £1.35 per child.

This is not an ideal situation but we hope by working together the students will benefit when 
they return in September with the new facilities.

Next year's school calendar is not quite ready for publishing. However we know that if planning a 
break familiesneed to know when they are returning to school.

Year 7 only ςFriday 3rd September 2021
Years 7-11 Monday 6th September 2021

Post ς16 to be confirmed
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Theresa Boland - Chair
My name is Theresa Boland and all of my children attended Cardinal Newman.I joined 
the Governing body of Cardinal Newman as a parent governor in 2010, before becoming 
a foundation governor in December 2014.

During my time with Cardinal Newman I have been part of the selection panel for our 
headteacher and both deputy heads. I am currently Chair of the Local Governing Body 
and Chair Standards committee. I worked in IT for more than 20 years and was senior 
manager for ICT and facilities for a government regulator prior to my retirement earlier 
this year.

Geoff Kennedy ςVice Chair

I became a foundation governor in 2002 and previously chaired the Admissions and 
Catholic Life sub-committees over the years.I currently serve on both the Resources 
and Standards sub committees.I have been part of the panel of Governors which 
appointed three headteachers and several deputy and assistant headteachers.

I am a married, father of four children all of whom attended Cardinal Newman.

Prior to my retirement, I owned a travel agency in Coundon and prior to that had a 
career in travel and tourism since the early 1970s.

I am also a keen sports enthusiast, and support Coventry Rugby.

Dear Parents and Carers

We would like to invite you to join our governing body.

The school's local governing body is made up of a friendly group of volunteers many of who 
attended the school themselves and then watched their children follow in their footsteps.

A friendly group who (pre-COVID) organised social events and over the years have grown to be firm 
friends.

They all have a passion for our wonderful school and would love to hear from parents to join our 
team. Commitments are six meetings over the year and everyone is welcome to apply.

If you are interested andwould like further information, visitwww.bdes.org.ukand click 
onΨ{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΩ -ΨDƻǾŜǊƴŀƴŎŜΩ -Ψ!ŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ϧ DƻǾŜǊƴŀƴŎŜΩ -ΨDƻǾŜǊƴŀƴŎŜτ!ŎŀŘŜƳƛŜǎΩ ƻǊcontact, 

Suzanne Harris, Clerk to the Governorson admin@cncs.schoolΦ

Our Governing Body
NEEDS YOU !
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We have received a number of complaints from 
residents concerning the parking of cars in the 

surrounding area.

We appreciate how very challenging the road system is and are working 
with the Local Authority to find a solution.

We ask parents to support our neighbours and the community with 
considerate parking.

Complaints have been concerned with
Å Parking across residents' driveways.

Å Parking on pavements leaving no room for pedestrians.
Å Specific areas mentioned are KeresleyBrook Road and Tamworth Road.

Å Parents can access the school carpark from 3.30pm onwards for direct 
collection from the school site.

Polite Reminder
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Are you in need of support?
If you think that your child might be entitled to receive a free school meal, but you 
are not currently in receipt of one, please contact us on welfare@cncs.schooland 
we will see what we can do to support you during this challenging period.

Equally, if you are struggling financially and need help with resources,please 
contact us on the same email, welfare@cncs.school.

Term Dates 2021

School breaks up 
for Summer

Wednesday 21 July 2021

Autumn term 
begins

Friday 3Sept 2021 (Yr7&12)
Monday 6 Sept (other years)

mailto:welfare@cncs.school
mailto:welfare@cncs.school
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Prayer

Catholic Life
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In September 2021 I will be taking on the very exciting role of Leading Catholic Life at Cardinal 
Newman.

As a Catholic school, our faith lies in the very core of all that we do, all that we are and all that 
we go on to be.Spiritual Growth can often be immeasurable and we are blessed with a 
diverse community that has students and staff from many cultures, religions and 
backgrounds.It is vital that all who are part of our community fell welcomed to be so.

I am looking forward to working closely our School Chaplain Fr. Pat, our Lay Chaplain Laura 
Byrne and with students, staff, parents and our wider community to ensure that Catholic Life 
continues to be the very heartbeat of our school.
God Bless
Miss Keane

Catholic Life Lead

Upcoming Masses:

Feast Day of Saints 
Peter and Paul

Tuesday 29th June

Holy Cross MAC 
'Thank You' Mass
Friday 2nd July

Students are preparing 
to celebrate the Feast of 

Ss. Peter and Paul in 
their RE lessons and 
learning more about 

the history of 
Christianity in 

England. Watch out for 
news about this in our 

next Newsletter
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The Archbishop of Birmingham has 
announced that he is working on a new 

Diocesan Plan to fulfil his vision.

T

A Message from Archbishop Bernard Longley
We have a mandate given to us by Our Lord to spread the good news and serve and grow the faith for the 
coming decade and beyond.
Pope Francis is encouraging us to do something new to help us achieve this.
In Evangelii GaudiumƘŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ǳǎΣ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭΣ άǘƻ ŜƳōŀǊƪ ǳǇƻƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŜǾŀƴƎŜƭƛǎŀǘƛƻƴ 
ƳŀǊƪŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘƛǎ Ƨƻȅ ώƻŦ ǘƘŜ DƻǎǇŜƭϐ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǇƻƛƴǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƴŜǿ ǇŀǘƘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƛƴ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜΦέ
Pope Francis urged the entire Church "to embark on a new chapter of evangelism". The Church must 
understand itself as a "community of missionary disciples", who are "permanently in a state of mission". He says 
ǘƘŀǘ άΩƳŜǊŜ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴΩ Ŏŀƴ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ōŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΦέ
I have commissioned a number of groups who are looking at how we work in our parishes and in the 
!ǊŎƘŘƛƻŎŜǎŜ ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƴŀōƭŜ ǳǎ ǘƻ Řƻ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŦǳƭŦƛƭ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
baptism.
L ǿŀƴǘ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ Ƙƻǿ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭƭȅ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŀǊȅ ŘƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ 
our local communities, working joyfully together to spread the Word and the work of God. In essence, how will 
ǿŜ ǳƴŦƻƭŘ DƻŘΩǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŘƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΚ
When I look ahead, I envisage a Catholic diocese which is:
· Faithful to the mission entrusted to us by Jesus Christ
· Full of intentional disciples in vibrant communities of faith, joyful in their service of God and others
· Where many more lay people are engaged in collaborative ministry
How can it happen and what will that look like given the challenges we face?
There are four areas I am asking us all to focus on:Evangelisation, Formation, Liturgy and WorshipandSocial 
Outreach.
In our work on the four themes it is important that young people and families are a particular area of focus for 
all that we do. The universal call to holiness finds its first expression within families and its first recruits among 
young people. Catholic education and our diocesan youth services play an important role in serving families and 
young people. The links between the family, the parish and the school are vital to ensure that the faith is 
handed on.
I invite you to join me in looking with fresh eyes at our mission. We must take this opportunity to do all we can 
to make sure the Gospel is seen and heard through the example of our daily Christian lives.
With every blessing

He is asking for everyone to join in 
the consultation happening across 
the diocese and more information 

can be found on the website
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We are encouraged to join 
the Diocesan vision by 
praying the new prayer 

introduced to all Parishes and 
Schools last weekend.

T
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Save the dates!
Due to the success of our very first virtual parents evening, we 
are pleased to announce we are hosting another virtual parents' 

evening for Y10 and Y12. These appointments will be with the 
subject teachers. We will be sending home more information 

soon, but please make sure you save the following dates:

Y10 Thursday 1st July
&

Y12 Thursday 8th July
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A city-wide celebration,Coventry Moveswas the first major 
moment of our year as UK City of Culture which took place 
on Saturday 5th of June.Coventry Moveswas be a playful and 
engaging introduction to Coventry, its stories, and its people. 
Take a look at the brilliant event:

https://coventry2021.co.uk/explore/coventry-moves/
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https://coventry2021.co.uk/

Our year 7 & 8 studentscreated 
theseamazing flags which now 

hang as part of the City of Culture 
Festival in the City Centre.

There flags are now part of a brilliant 
online gallery showcasing over 6000 
school children's flags from around 

the city:
https://coventry.digital/groupitem/6

7/
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A group of lucky year 7&8 students 
won the chance to complete a 

workshop with local Coventry Artist 
John Bernard along side the BBC. 

Students created their own Poems 
about Coventry. The next stage is 
to have these Poems recorded by 

the BBC for the Radio!!
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Helo Year 7!

I want to start by congratulating you all on how well behaved 

you were on Friday when the rain started pouring and we were 

confined to the block! Although noisy, there was a lovely 

atmosphere in the Block and you were an absolute credit to me 
and the tutors!

Congratulations also to all the students that represented us in 

Athletics! I hear that you qualified highly for the next stages in a 

range of events. A particular mention goes to Jamie Kelman-

O'Neill who not only qualified in his event but beat every other 

school! Good luck for the next round!

7ECK are going to Holy Family Church on Tuesday to represent 

us at mass for the Feast Day of Ss. Peter and Paul. We know 

you will do us proud and parents are welcome to watch the 

mass via the youtube chanel.

Just four weeks to go.....lets's keep being fabulous!

MORE SPORTING SUCCESS! Thank you so much to Mrs Acton for letting me have the following 
football report from St. Finbarr's Football Club.Three of our Year 7 lads are in the team!Well 
done lads we are very proud of you!

St Finbarr's played their final two games of the season against Whitley Juniors on Sunday 
and Finbarr's needed to win at least one of their matches to be the overall winners of the 
league.

First game - St Finbarr's v Whiltley Juniors 2 - 1

As they won the first match, they became the winners of Coventry and Warwickshire U12's 
League going into their final match which they drew 4 - 4

Second game - St Finbarr's v Whiltley Juniors4 - 4

Tyler Acton - 7PRN - scored goal 3 in the final match
Charlie Goodyear- 7ECM- scored goal 4 in final match plus an assisted goal
Riley Glenn - 7ECM- assisted goal in final match

Miss Keane
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TOP ASPIRE POINTS

!.Y Brolin Okechukwu

baL Chloe Shaw

twb Shepherd Ashraf

/I¢ Kanimoly Pakiswaren

bh9 Adin Marianixon

{²b Liam Dunne

9.D Aoibheen Walsh

/a[ Joshua Furchel

9/Y Roisin Jones

STARS OF THE WEEK

ABK Oskar Bartosiak

NMI Rheeya Lall

PRN Limana Bah

CHT Mercy Sharratt

NOE Adin Marianixon

SWN Ava Horan

EBG Karais Messam

CML Keva O'Looney

ECK Grace Leape
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What another wonderful week of weather we had 

last week! It was a delight to see you enjoy the 

fields. There has been lots of amazing 

achievements in our year group this week. A special 

congrats to Faye Taylor for her achievements in her 
most recent Figure skating comp. Also well done to 

Marisa Scope who had the honour of representing 

Cardinal Newman at a Covid-19 memorial with the 
Lord Mayor. We have also had a brilliant

opportunity for Guardian Ballers to work with

our year 8 students on mental well-being
through Basketball.

Students have loved these sessions so far. We 
have some talented Basketball stars on our hands.

Miss 
Oakman


